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opted and loving life 
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THE LIVES YOU HAVE SAVED IN THE LAST 100 DAYS!

Mustangs recently rescued from Williston neglect case

Courage Love Jackie

John & Regina Donkey-Otie
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Fortitude Pixie

Faith

Hope

Anna, Arnold and Gregory

Sweetie

Peace

Trinity

Samson and Sparky  
(see front cover)

THE LIVES YOU HAVE SAVED IN THE LAST 100 
DAYS, CONTINUED!



A SPECIAL THANK YOU TO THOSE WHO MADE  
CONTRIBUTIONS AFTER THE SUMMER NEWSLETTER

Amy Sperling 
None of this would be possible without the kindness  

and generosity of Ms. Amy Sperling!

The Felburn Foundation, Ray & Elise Kauffman, Jack and Nancy Roberts, Jacob Snowhite, Richard Schechter,  
Ray and Nora Tatum Charitable Foundation,  Ardath B. Rosengarden, Ralph DeMeo, Esq., Katie Watson, Peggy Hoyt, Esq., Don Manuchia, Cheri Villa,  

The Cathye Jones Bouis Family Trust, Beverly Carr, Marilyn Weaver, David Staub,  
Nagle Charitable Fund at the request of the Big Lick Gives Committee, Joyce and Dave Hart, Iris Glick, Kristin Rerra, Marilyn Weaver,  

Doris Hall Pod, Michael A. Nuzzo, P.A., Thomas Idziak, Burt & Suzanne Eno, Kathleen Gallant, Jenna Malone,  
Sparr Building and Farm Supply Holdings LLC, Cheryl Chandler, Andreas & Magdalen Jeromin

Jeanne Adams
Jane Aldrich
Vivian Allen
Marie Andrews
Carol Armstrong
Kelsey Atkins
Colby Aviation LLC
Debbie Backes
Carol and John Baileys
James and Merry Lee Bain
Sophie Baines
Mary Bair
Sharon Kaye Banks
Sheila & Ronald Barker
Care Beecroft-Picone
Deborah Roberts Bjelke
Henri Benlolo
Anne Binstock
Sheila Blanchard
Carol Bohanan
Michele Boman
Richard & Claudia Borst
Henriette Boyle
Francis & Lynda Buckley
Margaret Bushell
Julie Byers
Catherine Calderon
Nikki Simpson Camino
Marjorie Carr
David Carr
Barbara Cawley
Kathryn Chaky
Simone Christian
Chris & John Church
Heather Clarich
Leigh-Ann Colquhoun
Cherrywood Committee
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Phyllis L. Cox
Terri DeMattio Crow
Alice Kay Crum
Lauren Deiorio

Janice Dickhaus
Jane Dougert
Margherita Downey
Tony & Nancy Drago
Susan Dresnick
Paul & Margo Duncan
Lorraine Faye Dunlop
Patrick Durbin
EG Innovations Inc
Joyce Eschenbacher
Meghan Escobar
Denise Evans
Robert Fanelli
Daniel Farber
Tina Faye
Barbara Feehrmeyer
Diane Ferguson
Nicole and Matt Fernandes
Eugene J. Fierro
Tom & June Fillion
Arthur & Amelia Finkle
JC FitzGerald
Carol Fletcher
Wendy Fly
Community for Ocala Marion County
Vickie Mahoney Ford
David & Lisa Midgett Foundation
Elizabeth Foxworthy
Foundation for the Carolinas Jane Graham 
McKay & Katherine Hill McKay Endowment 
Fund
Teresa Gadway
Tammy Gantt
Sarah Garcia
Kayleen Garcia
Darcey Gartner
Hannah Gavin
Helen Gerard
Christine Giampavolo
Kimberly Gilmore
Barton S. Goldberg
Betsy Goodwin

America Gordon
Stuart Gottlieb MD
Michelle Grald
Ken Grauer
Katherine Griffin
Just Great Nonprofits
Ronald Greene
Richard & Evelyn Greenfield
Bright Guida
Dorothy Haertling
Debra Haiduven
Gloria A. Hajek
Katreena Haley
Patrick Hall
Shannon Hardin
Karen Hansen
Laura Harrell
Maggie Hays
Jill Hazard
Susan Helms
Frank Hennessey
Jill Heppleston
Carol Hibbard
Nick High
Kathleen Hinkle
Lauren Hinson
Tracy Hirth
Amy Hoffman
Jacquelyn Holden-Delaney
Daniel & Deborah Holthouse
Tess Hunt
Mittauer & Associates, Inc
Tess Johnson
The Jones Bouis Family Trust
Bretton Josey
Carol Keller
Bill, Pat & Claire Kenaston
Patricia Kilby
Susan King
Maggie Kotuk
William Law Jr & Julia Roberts Law
Kelly Lawless

Kayla Leon
Peter Lewis
Lorry Lewis
Chelsea Lisle
Maddie Lock
Joseph H. Lowenstein
Nancy Macaulay
Molly Maloy
Diane Gregoli Marchand
Noreen A. Marcus
Fran Marino
Lorraine Martinez
Danise Martinez, DVM
Jerry Mask
Lucinda Massey
Cheri McDermott
Marsha McNamara
Armando Merino
Mary Ann Merriman
Kyle Miller
Michele Moen
Beverly Moreau
Captain UWE HE Moss & Alma Moss
Laura Nicholson
Jodi & Mark Niehans
Donna Nogle
Lily Novack
Joel S. Nulman
First of the Carlton Bahn
Jill Ovens
Karen Pando
Deborah Pareja Penton
Kathy Paris-Sherman
Theresa Parker
Claudia Parkhurst
Jean Pecor
Anna Peterson
Rose Plemons
Kathy Raabe Prevatt
Gem Racing
Joan Ray
Bruce Reissfelder



Just last month we learned of sixteen horses in Williston 
Florida who were in desperate need. Several of them 
were starving and all of them were severely neglected. 
Thanks to you, our donors, we were able to assist at this 
time of great need. We joined with another rescue, the 
OTTB Foundation, to help the horses. 

Veterinarians were called to the scene and rendered 
aid. We were able to provide donations for feed, hay, 
and farrier care. Most of the horses were provided 
foster homes. However, there were four Mustangs who 

needed refuge. Horse Protection took the Mustangs 
in and have provided them a safe sanctuary. They are 
now in Horse Protection’s care. They were not used to 
human interaction when they arrived, but they are now 
learning to trust. 

What a beautiful site to see these wild mustangs 
learning that humans can be good and kind. Thank you 
to all of you for helping to save their lives! We could not 
do it without you!

Mary Rhodes
Mrs. Revalle B. Robbins
Diane Roberts
Eugene Rodriquez
Karen Rohlf
Robert C. & Roslyn Roffey
Helen Rose
Fern Rosenwasser
Dorothy Rountree
Adrienne Rupp
Carolyn Sanchez
Lily Sayre
Meg Scharnow
Colleen Thomas Scheel
Eiko & Gary Seevers
Cristina Serralta
Donna Shoaf

Richard and Carole Sims
Doris and Bill Smith
Zitali Solache
David Staub
George & Judi Stewart
John Sturm
Beverly Sturtevant
Carol Sullivan
Mary Suralis
Linda Sweeney
Rosemary Taylor
Yehudit Teitelbaum
Manuel & Maria Tellechea-Rodriguez
Devin Thomas
Marilyn Bister Thomas
Kimberly Thompson
Judith Thompson

Cynthia Tutera
Sigret Van Horn
Brian Gentry & Jody Veitch
Eileen Vieira
Colby Vine
Terri & Dale Viola
Vivian Waddell
Melissa Wald
Carolyn Walker
Roberta Hope Waller
David Watt
Adrienne Varga Wesson
Jeffrey Whitehorn
Andrea Wilsie
Karen Wolfsheimer
Helen Wuest
Grant and Kimberly Young

Gags Racing Stable LLC  
Perpetual Care 
Pine Ridge Equestrian Association, Inc. 
R. S. Pet Friendly Fund Central Florida 
Foundation 
DeLuca Toyota 
Circle Square Foundation 
Newport Hay 
South Florida Trail Riders 
Ascendant Farms, LLC 
Yablick Charities, Inc. 
Paul Arpin Charitable Trust  c/o David 
Zuckerbraun Esq. Trust 
Kathy Ziegler

MUSTANGS RESCUED FROM NEGLECT NOW  THRIVING AT HORSE PROTECTION

Donors Continued



Reserve the walking companion miniature horse of your 
choice based on your choice of focus along the path. We 
have Faith, Hope, Love, and Courage. Your Miracle Mini will 
guide you on your journey. 

You will explore a peaceful, grassy path on the Horse Protection grounds with 
your Miracle Mini on a lead rope.  

The grade is flat and the scenery is inviting – filled with wildlife and with horses 
just on the other side of the fences.

There are eight resting spots along the path. Each resting spot will have a bench 
for your comfort. 
 
At each resting spot you will meditate on questions offered in your Spirit Walk 
guide. Together with your Miracle Mini companion, reflect in peace and solitude. 

Breathe. Relax. Enjoy.



Sign Up Today!

Spirit Walks are offered every Saturday and Sunday 
excluding major holidays. See our website for individual 
time slots for each horse. Reservations are required.

hpaf.org/spirit-walk/

Suggested donation is $50 and is tax deductible. All donations go to 
filling the food bank to feed the Horse Protection horses.

MEET THE MIRACLE MINIS

Courage

Love

Hope

Faith

Just four months ago, Horse Protection received a call regarding a miniature horse who 
was abandoned and discarded at a training facility near Orlando. When the staff at that 
facility found the little mini on their property, he was untouchable. He was frightened 
of any human interaction. The facility did the best they could for him and put him in a 
stall where he stayed for several weeks without any human touch. Each time they would 
try to touch him, he would become severely anxious. Horse Protection was called by the 
facility to help the little guy and so we did! We took him in just three months ago and 
as part of his training we established mutual respect and trust. We named him Courage 
because we knew that with love, understanding and patience he would grow to be the 
brave little boy that he is now. 

Six months ago, a beautiful palomino mini was found running on the streets of Pasco 
County with a stallion weaving in and out of traffic. She and the stallion were taken in 
by animal control. They stayed at animal control while the officers searched desperately 
for her owners. Weeks later, the owners were found. But when they were told that they 
could pick up their mini, the owners said they didn’t want her anymore. A rescue by the 
name of Hope Equine in south Florida took the little mini-in. Horse Protection worked 
with that rescue to help this little palomino mini. We picked her up from South Florida 
and brought her here. We named her Love because we wanted her to know that we will 
never abandon her or forsake her.  We will always love her. 

We all worry about what would happen to our beloved equines if we were no longer 
able to care for them. An elderly lady was in that predicament. She had two miniature 
horses who because of her failing health she was no longer able to feed or care for. She 
contacted Horse Protection to help her and help her, we did! We came and picked up the 
two little minis who are mother and daughter and brought them to Horse Protection. We 
paid to get them up to date on their medical care with vaccinations and feet trimming. 
The little chestnut mini, who is the mother of the two, we named Hope. We named 
her Hope because we fulfill the wish of our equine loving community with our devout 
promise to care for their beloved equines when they are no longer able to. We named the 
daughter Faith because we are devoted to our mission to help all equines and humans in 
their time in need and to instill faith in people and animals that we are here for them.



BEFORE, AFTER

Bruno and Fern Rosenwasser

Missy with her paddock buddies, Henry and Harry.  
Missy is fostered by Sheila Legas

Peggy Hoyt and Vogue

Evelyn Greenfield with Sparky and Samson

Iris Glick and Ruby

Dempsey with Isaac Malone. He and 
his wife, Jenna also adopted Brando

Courage with 
Doug and 
Christine 
Massinger, 
with his new 
brother and 
sister, Little 

Boon and Ave’

A record 23 Horse Protection horses found new homes in the last 6 
months! We are making a difference, thanks to you ❤ ❤

Jackie Holden-Delaney and 
Chiquita



AND HAPPILY EVER AFTER

JC FitzGerald and Peggy

Rick Akers and EmmaJean

Patrice Bryant Akers and 
Daysia

Carolyn Walker and Old 
Speck

Katie Watson and Ladybug

Kathleen Gallant and Devo

Terry Viola adopted  Sunshine

Regina & John, adopted by John 
and Chris Church

Lisa Mandley and Trixie



CORPORATE SPONSORS

These organizations support us. We appreciate them greatly. Please support them!

Just two months ago we received a call regarding a little 
miniature horse that was trapped in a small pen on sand. 
Marion County Animal Services and Horse Protection 
joined in saving this miniature horse. We were able to get 
him off the property and took him to Peterson and Smith 
Equine Hospital in Ocala where he was treated for a severe 
sand impaction. He was also filled with worms. Below is his 
before photo when we first rescued him. We named him 
Fortitude because of the strength and perseverance he has 
shown through his adversity. 

MEET OUR NEWEST MIRACLE MINI: FORTITUDE!

The second photo is of Fortitude now, just two months 
later. He has made great progress and will soon go into 
training to participate in our new Spirit Walk Program. 
Fortitude loves hugs and kisses and is an adorable little guy. 
Come meet Fortitude and share a Spirit Walk with him. He 
will inspire you with his tenacity and bravery as he has done 
with all of us at Horse Protection!



WHAT IS YOUR LEGACY?

Your love and compassion for all God’s creatures and most especially the beautiful horses and donkeys at Horse 
Protection makes you the caring and special person that you are! Thank you for being a part of our Mission to 
help rescue, rehabilitate, rehome, and rejuvenate these beautiful horses. Help us continue to turn tragedy into 
triumph! Join the compassionate people who have included Horse Protection in their estate planning through 

our Legacy Society. By doing so, you will make countless miracles happen for years to come!

We remember these friends and 
feel the love they shared with the 

horses. 

Carol Kiefer, Mary McDonald,  
Nancy Holmes, Ora Evola,  

Samual Furshpan, Patricia Smith,  
Edgar Johnson, Sarah Luddle,  
Majorie Brickell, Ann Keyser,  
Juan Rodriguez, Izola Kruger,  

Lucille Wilkinson, Theresa Rozano,  
June Nielson, Marilyn Hart,  

William Albert Fabry &  
Dorthey Eleanor Fabry

Thank you to Legacy  
Society members who have 

remembered Horse Protection 
and the horses in their estate  

planning. 

Barbara Henderson , Elizabeth Mittauer  
Lou R Meuche , Maggie Kotuk,  

Jan Barbour, Sharon Champion,  
Doris & Bill Smith,  

Elly Mims,  
Marty Price

DO YOU WORRY WHAT WOULD HAPPEN TO YOUR HORSE(S) IF SOMETHING HAPPENED TO YOU?  
ARE THERE TIMES THAT YOU SAY TO YOURSELF “WHAT IF...?”  

If so, Horse Protection has some wonderful news to share! 
We are expanding our mission statement! Not only will 
we be caring for horses who are abused, neglected, and 
starved. We will also be offering sanctuary to horses 
whose owners can no longer care for them because they 
have passed away or are terminally ill. Our equine loving 
community has such a need for this service and Horse 
Protection has stepped in to fulfill that need. We are 
working closely with legal experts who specialize in wills, 
estates, and trusts for pets so that we can alleviate the 
worry of leaving your horse without a caretaker upon your 
death or illness.  We are offering a Speaker Series on this 
topic as well with specialist in this area of the law. 

Peggy Hoyt, Esq is dual certified by the Florida Bar in Wills, 
Trusts, Estates, and Elder Law. She is also an adopter of two 
of Horse Protection’s horses: Vogue and Heaven.  

Our next seminar with Peggy on this topic will be in 
February so please look for an announcement through 
email and on social media. 

In the interim, it is vitally important to make plans to 
protect your horses. 

Contact Executive Director, Christine Massinger, Esq.,   
352-207-3079 to become a member of our Legacy Society 
and rid yourself of the worry and of the “what ifs?” when it 
comes to knowing how to protect your horses. 

Peggy Hoyt, Esq.

https://hpaf.org/legacy-for-the-horses/


WOULD YOU PLEASE BE MY SPONSOR?

My name is Arnold  and I am a 14  year old Thoroughbred. 

My human Mom passed away and now I am in the care of Horse 
Protection. 

I need someone who has a kind heart to sponsor my training . The 
better trained I am the better I have a chance for adoption. I would 
love to have a family again some  day who love and care for me. 

Can you please be my sponsor and help me get trained so I can find 
my forever family? 

Love  ❤  Arnold 

To learn how you can sponsor Arnold please email us at  
christine@hpaf.org

THE HORSES LOVE THEIR SPONSORS

Helen Wuest sponsors Lola  
Michael Nuzzo of Miami sponsors Polo  

Rosemary Taylor and Eugene Rodriquez sponsor Tommy  
Elly Mims of Miami sponsors Fancy  

Pat Kilby of Gainesville sponsors Cupido  
Carol Baileys of The Villages sponsors Rhett  
Sophie Baines of Micanopy sponsors Buzzy  
Karen Pando of Altoona sponsors Madame  
Cristina Serralta of Miami sponsors Abby 

Vivian Allen of Jacksonville sponsors Donkey-Otie

Abby

Lola

Cupido
Tommy

mailto:christine@hpaf.org


MEET OUR NEWEST BOARD MEMBER

RALPH A. DEMEO is a Shareholder in the Tallahassee-based 
firm Guilday Law, where he specializes in environmental, 
land use, administrative, and animal law. He is widely 
recognized as one of the leading environmental and animal 
law practitioners in the State of Florida and throughout the 
USA. He received his B.A. and M.A. from Stetson University, 
studied post-graduate creative writing and literature at 
The University of Florida, and received his J.D. from FSU 
College of Law. He is an Adjunct Professor of Animal Law 
and Environmental Law at FSU College of Law, Florida 
A&M University, and Tallahassee Community College, and 
has published over 40 law review, journal, treatise, and 
textbook articles and chapters. He frequently lectures 
law students, lawyers, humane advocates, judges, and 
others statewide on matters relating to animal law, and 
is a registered lobbyist for The Florida Bar Animal Law 
Section. He is recognized as a top lawyer in respected 
national lawyer ranking services including Martindale-
Hubbell (top rating 5.0 Preeminent); Florida Super Lawyers 
(top 5% of Florida environmental lawyers; Chambers USA 
(top 10 Florida environmental lawyers); Best Lawyers in 
America; and Who’s Who Legal USA. He is past Chair of 
The Florida Bar Animal Law Section; Environmental & 
Land Use Law Section; and Florida Bar Journal & News 
Editorial Board.  He regularly represents animal owners in 
court on animal welfare cases.  He represented the Animal 
Legal Defense Fund and The Florida Bar as a member of 
the “Greyhound Dream Team” that lobbied and litigated 

against greyhound racing 
and breeding interests 
and successfully placed 
the ban on racing on the 
statewide Florida ballot, 
which ended greyhound 
racing in Florida, with 
a corresponding ripple 
effect throughout the USA. 

With respect to his animal 
welfare activities, he is 
a life-long animal lover 
and advocate. He co-founded Pets Ad Litem, Inc. a 501c3 
charity dedicated to humane education and advocacy; 
The Tallahassee Animal Shelter Foundation (dedicated 
to supporting the Tallahassee Animal Service Center); 
and Geoffrey Bear Foundation (dedicated to veterinarian 
welfare). He is also a long-time member and advisor to the 
Leon County Humane Society and other animal welfare 
organizations. He serves on the City of Tallahassee Animal 
Crimes Task Force where he advises the city on animal law, 
and on the Tallahassee Police Department Citizens’ Advisory 
Council, where he advises   law enforcement on human and 
animal crimes. He has a special love and appreciation for 
horses, having rescued, rehabilitated, fostered, and adopted 
multiple horses. 



IN THE ARMS OF THE ANGELS

WISH LIST

Ponyman

Legacy

In Memoriam

Dandy

Goldee

Legacy

Ponyman

ROOM TO ROAM

With the gift of more land and facilities, we could rescue 
more horses. Can you help us to find more horse habitat?

A WORKING UTV

Our staff covers a lot of ground caring for the 45 horses at 
Horse Protection currently WITHOUT a working UTV. Can 
you help?

email christine@hpaf.org  
or call 352-207-3079



This beautiful newsletter is possible because of the generosity of Don.  
We and the horses can never thank Don enough!

Thank you to the horses’ guardian angel, Don Manuchia,  
for once again sponsoring the newsletter. 

Intern from Central Florida 
College Jordan Weaver with
Horse Protection’s Gregory

Kathleen Miller, Volunteer 
with Horse Protection’s

Abby

Donna Blem for 
donating halters and 
equipment for the 
horses. Look into 

buying fabulous horse 
equipment from  
Quality Horseman 

Equipment

Charlotte Braziel
who donates her services for Horse 

Protection’s background checks so that all of 
us, including the horses and donkeys can be 
safe and secure on our premises. Charlotte 
is a retired FBI agent and friend to Horse 

Protection.

Dawn Martinez Furtography 
 for Spirit Walk photos

MANY THANKS!
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HORSE PROTECTION ASSOCIATION OF FLORIDA MEMBERSHIP FORM

 $40 Annual Membership
 $65 Family Annual Membership
 $100

 $350
 $500
 $other: 

Please fill out this form and mail it in with your tax-deductible donation. Or go to HPAF.ORG
Horse Protection Association of Florida 20690 NW 130 Avenue Micanopy, Florida 32667

christine@hpaf.org
(352) 466-4366

Name______________________________________________________________________ Date______________

Address_______________________________________________________________________________________

Telephone_________________________________ EMail_______________________________________________

CREDIT CARD DONATIONS PLEASE GO TO HPAF.ORG AND CLICK ON DONATE NOW BUTTON
 

Pursuant to the requirements of Florida Statute 496.411 the following information is provided. A COPY OF THE OFFICIAL 
REGISTRATION AND FINANCIALINFORMATION MAY BE OBTAINED FROM THE DIVISION OF CONSUMER SERVICES BY CALLING 
TOLL FREE (800) 435-7352 WITHIN THE STATE.REGISTRATION DOES NOT IMPLY ENDORSEMENT, APPROVAL OR RECOMENDATION 
BY THE STATE OF FLORIDA. Florida Department of Agricultureand Consumer Services Registration #SC-02543. Percentage of 
contribution retained by any professional solicitor: Zero. Percentage of contribution that isreceived by this organization 100.

PLEASE REMEMBER THE HORSES IN YOUR WILL. YOUR LEGACY WILL HELP THEM FOR YEARS TO COME.

https://HPAF.ORG
mailto:christine@hpaf.org
https://horseprotection.networkforgood.com/projects/30468-donate-now

